
BULLETIN 
Term 4  Week 5 
Friday 15 November  2019 

Remember and Connect 
 
I have never been quite sure whether Sunday is the first or the last day of the 
week.  
 
Friday has always seemed to me like it’s the last day of the week, but that 
would make Saturday the first day and that doesn’t seem right at all.  
 
And if Sunday is the first day, then Saturday must be the last? (I guess we could 
start the week with Sunday and end it on Friday and just skip Saturday 
altogether. That would save a lot of headaches…) 
 
I know that most of us are not over the moon about going back to work on a 
Monday, so maybe we could start the working week on a Sunday?  Of course 
that would require a few changes though…. Lots of sport would have to flex 
and the Sunday Mail would get a long needed upgrade.  Mother’s Day would be 
the second Saturday in May and the traditional Sunday roast would revert back 
to baked beans on a Saturday night. 
 
Some time in the first century Sunday became the 
Sabbath.  But much of our society these days 
has  forgotten to  ‘Remember the Sabbath’.    I 
think that’s a shame because God knew exactly 
what he was doing when he gave us the 3rd 
Commandment – ‘Remember the Sabbath day 
and keep it holy.’  
 
Remember who and whose you are.  
And remember to connect and reconnect to Him.  
(I’m not sure that he is saying that that can only happen at 9.00am on a 
Sunday,) but he is saying that the world is a busy a place and we need to take 
time out to connect with the One who offers His peace to our often unpeaceful 
lives. 
 
God blesses us with (and for) 168 hours a week.  Spending some time to say 
‘thanks and sorry’ and to learn and grow in the company of others provides us 
with a solid foundation to face the week ahead…  No matter which day the 
week starts with! 

 
 
 
Daryl 
 

What’s on in Term 4 2019 

 

Week 5 

Fri 15 Nov Fns Big Day Out  

 

Week 6 

Mon 18 Nov Pancake Brekky 8am to 

9am  

Fri 22 Nov  Faith Challenge @ Faith 

Tanunda  

 

Week 7 

Mon to Fri  Swimming Lessons for 

all Found to Yr 5 ’s   

Wed & Thur Bike Ed for Yr 6’s 

Fri 29 Nov Christmas is Coming 

(Advent) Evening at 

school  

 

Week 8 

Mon to Fri Recess Music concerts  

Mon 2 Dec Assembly 2.45pm  

Mon & Tues  ZPS Graduation Nights 

Tues & Weds  Transition Visits Fns 

Thurs 5 Dec Bike Ed for Yr 6’s 

 

Week 9 

Mon 9 Dec    Move up day /  

Transition visit Fns 

Wed 11 Dec  Last day of school & 

End of Year service at 

2pm  

Thurs 12 Dec  Yr 6 Graduation  

function  

 

2020 Term Dates  

Term 1  Tuesday 28 January to  

Thursday 9 April  

 

Term 2:  Monday 27 April  to 

Friday 26 June  

 

Term 3:  Monday 20 July to  

Friday 25 September  

 

Term 4:  Monday 12 October to 

Wednesday 9 December  

 

 

2020 Key Dates  

Friday 10 January 9am to 4pm  

Office open for payment of  

accounts  

 

Tuesday 28 January  

First day of school for 2020 

 

Wednesday 29 January  

6.45pm  Information Evening  

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

 T:  (08) 8522 5740 

 E:  mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 W: www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 



 

WORSHIP & PRAISE  

Fridays in Taikondi  

Parents and friends 

welcome to come along 

too.   

Stay for a cuppa and chat 

afterwards.   

 

Term 4 Week 5 @ 9am  

Friday 15 November   

With Mrs Roberts  

 

Term 4 Week 6 @ 9am  

Friday 22 November   

With Miss Pfeiffer 

Foundation class   

 

Term 4 week 7  

No W&P due to Swimming 

lessons 

 

Term 4 Week 8 @ 9am  

Friday 6 December    

With Mr Cochrane 

 

 

ASSEMBLY  

Starts 2.45pm in Taikondi 

 

Term 4 Week 8:  

Monday 2 December    

With the Specialist Teachers  

 

All welcome!  

 

 

JUNIOR YOUTH  

Thursdays  

3.30-5.00pm  in room 6 for 

years 4,5,6 students  

 

 

RHYTHM KIDS  

Mondays 9am to 9.45am 

with Mr Hueppauff  

For pre-schoolers.   

A fun music program.   

 

 

SUBWAY  

Order Wednesdays for 

Lunch on Fridays   
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BREAKING NEWS!!   BUS RUN FOR IMMANUEL 2020 

• We have just emailed a draft schedule to 

those families who registered their interest.   

• Over the last weeks and months we’ve been 

investigating the feasibility of running a bus 

service in our local area before and after 

school. 

• The great news is that this is indeed viable 

and will commence at the start of 2020.    

• As much as possible it will be a ‘door to door’ 

service and the route will be from Immanuel 

through Willaston, Hewett, Hillier, Evanston 

Gardens, Evanston and back to Immanuel via 

Gawler East. 

 

STAFF, CLASSES AND REPORTS 

• Semester 2 Reports and 2020 class lists will be sent home late in week 8, in time for 

Move Up Day on Monday 9 December.   

 

STUDENT BOOK PACKS for 2020  

• These are arriving at school on Wednesday 4 December.   

• Students will take home their 2020 books  following their Move Up class day on 

Monday 9 December.   

 

FEES 2020 

• The 2020 tuition fees and fee policy was sent home to all current families last  week.   

The first instalment will be due 10 January 2020.  The office will be open that day for 

over the counter payments.  Alternatively you can pay via bank deposit or via 

telephoning the office on that day.   

 

UNIFORM 2020 

• A reminder that children going into year 2  will need the formal uniform (as well as the 

sports uniform).  The formal uniform for Term 1 includes the summer dress for girls, and 

grey shorts and short sleeve shirt for boys.    

• Students in years 2-6 will need the formal uniform and the sports uniform.  These 

uniform items are to be purchased through the schools uniform shop (or your choice 

of good quality second hand items).    

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

• Open Mondays between 8.30–9.15am & Fridays between 3.00-3.45pm.   

• The uniform shop will be open several times in the January holidays.  Please refer to 

the next Newsletter / website for opening days / times.   

 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM STALL 

• Thank you to parent volunteer Beth Connor for looking after the second hand uniform 

stall all year.    Good quality second hand items can be sold via this stall.    

 

HATS  

• Hats are a uniform requirement for term 4 and term 1. 

• Please ensure your child has their hat every day to wear during recess, lunch and 

outdoor activities.    No hat – no play.   Hats need to be named clearly too!  

 

MUSIC LESSONS 2020 

• We have several music tutors who come to Immanuel and 

provide private lessons in Piano, Flute, Piano, Guitar, Ukulele, 

Drums, Violin, Saxophone, Recorder and Singing.   

• If you are interested in your child beginning private 

instrumental lessons in 2020 please register your interest by 

completing the Instrumental form located in the front office 

or on our website.   If you need any further information 

please contact Mr Dwayne Hueppauff (Music Teacher).    

 



END OF TERM 4 2019 

• Wednesday 11 December is the last day of school for 2019.  

• At 2.00pm the formal End of Year and Graduation Service will be held in Taikondi at 

Immanuel School.  This is the school’s end of year Worship and Praise, plus the year 6 

students will be acknowledged and farewelled in front of the whole school.  All parents, 

family and friends are welcome to attend. 

• Students will return to class after the service and then will be dismissed at 3.25pm 

(normal time).   

• A Celebration Evening for Yr 6’s and their parents will be on the Thursday 12 December.  

The evening will be for parents (and caregivers) and students (only) and will involve a 

celebration dinner.  Invitations will be sent home soon. 

• Thursday 12 & Friday 13 December are student free days and iGOSH will be starting the 

school holiday care program from Thursday 12 December. 

 

 

PANCAKE BREKKY  - Monday 18 November  8am to 9am  

• Emma Lange, and church visitors will be busy cooking pancakes 

on the BBQ for all students and families  – come and join us for a 

free pancake (or 2) 

• Immanuel School and Gawler Lutheran Church building 

connections with each other  

 

SWIMMING LESSONS FOR ALL FOUNDATION TO YEAR 5 STUDENTS  

• Scheduled for Term 4 Week 7 (25 Nov to 29 Nov)  

• Details and consent forms went home last week.  

Times of classes are: 

9:30am to 10:10am        Yr 1 Jones/Manning 

9.30am to 10.25am   Yr 3 Todd,  

10:30am to 11:10am     Yr 1 Roberts  

10.30am to 11.25am  Yr 3 Newton/Rollings 

11.30am to 12.10pm Yr 2 Lord  

11.30am to 12.25pm Yr 4 Davies & Yr 4 Jones  

11.10am to 11.50am  Foundation Blasche  

11.50am to 12.30pm  Foundation Altus  

12.30pm to 1.10pm  Foundation Pfeiffer  

12.30pm to 1.10pm  Yr 2 Sunman 

12.30pm to 1.25pm Yr 5 Tiller, Yr 5 Kreymborg  

  

• Students can wear their swimwear to school under their school uniform. (Either sport or 

formal uniform can be worn for the week whichever is best for your child to change in 

and out of).  Students can bring their thongs to wear to and from the pool.   

• Remember to pack the towel and dry underwear in a plastic bag.  

• For those with asthma please remember to pack your Ventolin if it is not kept at school. 

• Please return the Schools Consent form and the Starplex medical form to your child’s 

class teacher or to the office by Monday 18 Nov.  Payment is due Monday 18 November 

F-2 is $57 / Yr 3-5 is $60. 

 

iPAD INFORMATION SESSION FOR YEAR 3 FAMILIES  

• Tuesday 19 November starting at 6:00pm in Taikondi with a sausage sizzle and info 

session at 6.30pm  

• For Parents of current Year 3 to provide information about the 1:1 iPad program for 

students which begins in year 4. 

 

GIANT WHEELBARROW RAFFLE  

• The Wheelbarrow and its contents of prizes is on 

display in the office.   

Wow! What a GIANT prize to win!  It is massive! 

• Tickets on sale from the school office $2 each or 3 for 

$5.   

• Will be drawn last day of term 4.    

Got to be in it to win it!  

 

   

UNIFORM PURCHASES  

Uniform Shop Opening 

days / times are: 
 

Monday mornings 

8.30am to 9.15am  

Fridays afternoons 

3.00pm to 3.45pm 

 

If you need items outside of 

these hours you can place 

an order or book an 

appointment time via the 

office staff.    

 

The Second Hand Uniform 

stall is opened by a parent 

volunteer on  

Wednesday afternoons 

3.15pm to 4.00pm   

Thursday mornings  

8.30am to 9.15am  

NOTE CHANGE OF DAY  

 

 

Don’t forget every student 

needs to wear a hat when 

outdoors in term 4.   

No hat no play!  

 
Hats are $10 and can be 

purchased from the front 

office any day.   

 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

2019/2020 

• One book left in the 

office for Sale $70  

• More Books or digital  

memberships can be  

purchased via the office, 

or go direct to  

http://

www.entertainmentbook.co

m.au/orderbooks/16h6231 
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http://www.ilsg.sa.edu.au/__files/f/5535/PANCAKE%20BREAKFAST%20-%20Tuesday%2023%20October%208am%20-%209am.pdf
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CHRISTMAS IS COMING - A FAMILY EVENING @ IMMANUEL SCHOOL  

• Friday 29 November 2019  5.00pm to 8.00pm  

• Invitation to all Immanuel School Gawler families and their friends  

• Sausage sizzle, hamburgers & drinks can be purchased, free animal petting zoo, free 

bouncy castle, free crafts and Christmas Carol singing.    

 

CHOIR GROUP - CHRISTMAS CAROL SINGING  

Mr Hueppauff and our choir students will be singing carols at various local places over 

the next couple of weeks  

• Friday 29 November at Immanuel’s Christmas Family event 5-8pm  

• Friday 6 December at 11.30am Gawler Green Shopping Centre followed then at 

1.30pm at Coles Central Shopping Centre  

• Saturday 14 December at the Gawler Carols Evening event at Pioneer Park 7pm  

• Monday 2 December  some year 6 students will visit the Gawler Hospital patients  

 

ZION PRESCHOOL CHRISTMAS CONCERTS  

• Monday 2 December and Tuesday 3 December  

• Held at Immanuel School Gawler in Taikondi.  

• Concerts start at 6.15pm followed by a Sausage Sizzle  

• Immanuel families are welcome to come and watch these pre-schoolers.  Many will 

be starting at Immanuel next year.   

 

CARERS GROUP CHRISTMAS STALL  

• Friday 6 December -  Stall opens at 2.15pm through to 4pm  

• Students can purchase a small gift for mum or dad, grandparent or that special 

person.   Parents and friends are welcome to come and purchase things too.  

• Gifts range from $1 to $5 

 

LIBRARY BOOKS 

• At the moment there are lots of Library books on loan and overdue for return. 

• Can parents and students please have a look at home and return overdue books 

ASAP.  There is a box in the office in which they can go into.   

• Library borrowing will finish in week 6 for our year 6 students, and at the end of week 

8 for Foundation to Year 5 students.  

• Reminder notes will be sent home accordingly so that all books are returned and our 

end of year and stocktake procedures can take place. 

    Thank you    Mrs Lloyd (Library LSO)  

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB  

• Issue 8 catalogues are going  home today, along with the purchases from issue 7.   

• All orders from issue 8 need to be in by Monday 25 November so that items are 

delivered back to us before the end of this term. 

• You might find some good Christmas gifts to purchase.  

 

ELECTIVES TERM 4  

• Electives have been happening on a Friday afternoon in week 3,4 & 5. 

• Some of the crafts and games include:   

 Wine barrel prepping with Mr Hueppauff, Book Folding Wombats with Mrs Loch, 

 Mindful Mandalas with Miss Sunman, Dance with Miss Todd,  

 Card Games with Mr Semmler, Kite Making and Flying with Mrs Bayha,  

 Tennis with Mr Boesch, Finger Weaving with Mr Davies  

 

 

 

  

 

   

iGOSH INFO  
 

 

TERM 4 BOOKINGS  

Don’t forget to book in by 

Friday 2.30pm for the next 

proceeding week.  

All IGOSH online bookings are 

via www.carebookings.com.au 

– code number KTQQ3 

 

CHRISTMAS / NEW YEAR 

HOLIDAY CARE  

• iGOSH will be open from 

Thursday 12 to Friday 20 

December 2019.   

Then from Monday 6 to 

Friday 24 January.  

• The program for these weeks 

has been sent home with 

students today, and is also 

available on the schools 

website.  

• From 5pm today you can go 

online and book for these via 

www.carebookings.com.au 

 

Open hours during school 

holiday time:    

7.00am to 6.00pm   

 
 

If your child(ren) haven’t used 

iGOSH for 8 weeks, you will 

receive a letter / email from 

centrelink stating their 

enrolment has ceased. 

However you can still make 

bookings via the system and 

the day after attending you will 

receive a notification in your 

mygov to confirm the 

enrolment. This happens each 

time you don’t use the service 

for 8 weeks. 

 

Coordinator:  Katrina Ponte  

E: katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au   

T: 8522 5740 #3  M: 0447 661 555 

 

 

Fees: 

Information on the school 

website www.ilsg.sa.edu.au  

Fees are CCS approved  

Where: IGOSH room   

Entrance:  via Lyndoch Road 

gate, using the pin pad code.  
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GAWLER VILLAGE FAIR  

Our school had a great day showcasing our things at the recent 

Gawler Village Fair held last Saturday 2 November.   

We had some fruit and veg & lemon cordial from our SAKG, plus 

various plants for sale.     

 

The Rotary Club of Gawler held the annual art competition and 

three Immanuel students won  awards.   

Sienna Allester-Briggs First Prize (5-9 age group) 

Alyssa Nicholls Second Prize (5-9 age group) 

Nina Carusi Third prize (10-14 age group)  

 

CONGRATUALTIONS !      It was a good day!  

 

 

IMMANUEL’S P&F MOVIE NIGHT 

Thank you to those who joined in and watched the Movie at 

Immanuel school last Friday Night. 

 

Thanks Adam - the giant screen was so good!  

Thanks Lauren and helpers for organising a good event.  

 

The School Disco 

scheduled for next Friday 

22 Nov will be 

rescheduled now to 2020.   

 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  

Year 6 student Victoria Scholes participated in the Gawler Districts SAPSASA tennis 

tournament held last week at Broadview.   

The team consisted of 6 boys and 6 girls, with Victoria representing Immanuel along 

with others from Xavier, Trinity, Mallala and Barossa.    Gawler District came equal first 

with Centrals.   

 

Year 6 student Tate Graham was selected in the Gawler 

Districts SAPSASA Cricket team and played 4 days of cricket 

last week.  2 games were at Hackney, 1 at West Beach and 

1 at Athelstone.   

Tate played in a team predominantly made up of year 7s 

including 3 other team mates from his local (Sandy Creek) 

cricket club.  

 

Tate is a developing fast paced bowler.  He bowled really 

well with the opposition making minimal runs off his overs.   

The days game consisted of 80  overs.    

The team played well but were unsuccessful in bringing 

home a win.  
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THE PRIMARY YEARS PROGRAM 
 

 

Student Reports 

Teachers are currently in the process of writing student reports and these will be sent home at the end of this 

term.   Our teaching staff have spent considerable time over the past two years, reviewing the school’s 

assessment policy.  The Assessment Statement of Practice, which was developed from this process, is now 

available on our website.   You can access it through this link: http://www.ilsg.sa.edu.au/curriculum/ib-program  and 

scroll to the bottom and open the document “ASSESSMENT Statement of Practice 2019 

 

 

Year 6 Excursion 

Our Year 6 students have also been looking at culture, spirituality and expression as part of their Christian Studies.  

On Monday they took a trip to the city, visiting the South Australian Museum and its exhibits on Aboriginal and 

Islander culture, and St Peter’s Cathedral in North Adelaide 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY  11/11/19 
The 11th of November 2019, marks the 101st anniversary of the Armistice which ended the First World 

War   (1914–1918).  Each year on this day, Australians observe one minute’s silence at 11am, in 

memory of those who died or suffered in all wars and armed conflicts. 
 

The year 6 students were able to attend the Remembrance Day 

service in Adelaide on Monday.   

 

The remainder of our students (F, 1, 2, 3, & 5’s) joined the local 

Remembrance day service with the RSL at Pioneer Park Gawler.    

The Royal Australian Air Force conducted a flypast of 4 Hornets at 

10.55am.   
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THE PRIMARY YEARS PROGRAM 
 

Year 6 Exhibition 
Last week our Year 6 classes presented their PYP Exhibition.  The Exhibition is the culmination of students’ PYP (Primary Years 
Program) experience, and an opportunity to demonstrate the skills and qualities which they have developed  throughout their time 
in the program.  Students worked collaboratively to identify significant  issues, investigate these issues and present their findings for 
the whole school community.  
 
Our Year 6 students did a wonderful job, both with inquiring into their issues and with presenting what they had found in an 
appealing and engaging way.  It was wonderful to have so many visitors to our Exhibition too, with parents and friends visiting on 
Wednesday night, the other year levels visiting on Thursday, and grandparents and special friends coming along on Friday.  We also 
had a group of students from St John’s Lutheran School, Eudunda come to look at our Exhibition. 

 

 



SPECIAL FRIENDS DAY Friday 8 November 2019  
 

Thanks for joining us.  We loved showing you around our lovely school   
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2018 YEAR BOOK “INSPIRE”  

 

Don’t forget to 

purchase a 

copy of the 

2018  year 

book  

 

$10 from the 

office   

 

Lots of great 

photos and 

memories. 

Our school Choir and performers 

will be singing at the  

Gawler Christmas Carols 2019,  

so please add this event into  

your calendar 



 
Your local Christian store in Gawler 

Christmas stock now in store 
Cards, Nativities, Gifts, Books,  

Music, DVDs 
 

The Australian Christian Diary 2020,  
small 2020 planners, 2020 Calendars  

all available now. 
 

Gifts for all occasions;  
Bibles and Books for children,  

youth & adults. 
facebook.comopendoorcommunitybookshop - 

please like and share our pages. 
 

Come and see us at:  
Shop 5, Gawler Arcade, Gawler;  
    Trading: M-F 9-4.30, Sat 9-1  

 
Ph 0885221677 

email Chris:   opendoorbook@gmail.com 

Envelopes have been sent home.    

You are welcome to support.   

https://www.facebook.com/opendoorcommunitybookshop
mailto:opendoorbook@gmail.com

